From: Leiter, David [djleiter@mlstrategies.com]
Sent: Wednesday, August 06, 2014 2:58:36 PM

To: <a href="mailto:v.pozharskyi.ukraine@gmail.com">v.pozharskyi.ukraine@gmail.com</a>; <a href="mailto:hking@bsfllp.com">hking@bsfllp.com</a>;

darcher@rosemontseneca.com
Subject: Re: Burisma/MLS

Vadim,

This is great news! We feel like we have made some good inroads in Washington and we look forward to continuing our work together.

As you already know, we will be meeting with senior advisors to Ambassador Olexander Motsyk tomorrow in the Embassy of Ukraine's Economic Section. Based on our communications with the Embassy late last week, it seems that the Embassy very much shares our concerns about the new increase in the gas production tax and would like to work with us to send a signal to Kiev about the possible consequences of the recent change, as well as the other proposals under consideration. We were also told that the Embassy is working on putting together possible alternative steps that might be considered a compromise and that they would be interested in input from Burisma and the Association. We look forward to reporting on our meeting.

In addition, I actually ran into Acting U.S. Special Envoy and Coordinator for International Energy Affairs

Amos Hochstein this morning. He came right over to say hello. Unfortunately, we were both with other people at breakfast, so we did not have the chance to have a very detailed conversation on the developments in Ukraine, but I will reached out to him with a follow up email to let him know about your conversations with John Bush at the U.S. Embassy in Kiev, as well as our upcoming meeting at the Ukrainian Embassy.

Again, we are thrilled that we will be able to continue our relationship and we are hopeful that we can continue to leverage our contacts in Washington to help oppose the recent increase in the production tax on independent gas producers, as well as other policy proposals that could threaten Ukraine's private sector gas producers.

Best, David From: Vadim Pozharskyi [mailto:v.pozharskyi.ukraine@gmail.com]

Sent: Wednesday, August 06, 2014 10:34 AM

To: Leiter, David; Mason Archer Yost <<a href="https://doi.org/10.1007/j.jcom">https://doi.org/10.1007/j.jcom</a>>; Devon

Archer <<u>darcher@rosemontseneca.com</u>>

Subject: Re: Burisma/MLS

Dear Colleagues,

could you please comment on my letter below as to MLS/Burisma relationship.

Thank you, Vadym

2014-08-05 22:00 GMT+03:00 Vadim Pozharskyi <<u>v.pozharskyi.ukraine@gmail.com</u>>:

Dear David,

One more time I would like to thank you for your kind and constructive position following the latest company decisions as to the cutting down expenditure as a result of recent tax increase.

Having said that and taken those decisions, we had another constructive discussions and I am very glad that we took a decision to come back to your company and kindly suggest to prolong our engagement for another month with perspective of further prolongation.

Since we all believe that work we had begun together with you will bring constructive benefits for Buridma.

let's see how it goes and on 15th of September when we have reached another working month end, we will be considering next month engagement again.

Please note, that the fee for the period of July/August has been wired today. Looking forward for our further cooperation.

Best regards, Vadym